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Why Do Bad Things Happen to People?   
 

Dear Children of God gathered as St. Mark’s, 

 

This winter, I engaged the confirmation class in a heartfelt discussion on the 

sensitive and difficult question: Why do bad things happen to people? Our 

conversation was deep and meaningful, shaped not only by theological reflection 

but also by my own journey through seasons of suffering. I shared with them how 

I have accompanied my family through tragic losses—the death of my younger 

sister at age 27 from cancer, the passing of my father at 67, also from cancer, and 

now walking alongside my 39-year-old brother as he battles cancer. 

 

This question—Why do bad things happen?—is not abstract for me. It is 

personal. And it is ancient. 

 

To help me wrestle with it, I turned to the powerful book When Bad Things 

Happen to Good People by Rabbi Harold S. Kushner, first published in 1981. I 

have read it twice, and each time it offers wisdom, comfort, and honest wrestling. 

I highly encourage you to read it. 

 

Despite its insights, I still find myself struggling with this question—just as many 

of you do. The confirmation class reminded me that this is a question that has 

united believers across time: from the writers of the Psalms and the book of Job 

to today’s faithful who cry out, “How long, O Lord?” 

 

Thanks be to God, we do not ask this question alone. Our faith does not always 

give us easy answers, but it offers us something more enduring: the assurance 

that we are not abandoned. God walks with us in our suffering. And this is what I 

hope to share with you: not a final answer, but a faithful way forward. 

 

(Continued on page 2) 

 
 

Sunday School  9:00 am 
(September-May, every 
other Sunday) 
 
Adult Forum       
Sundays             9:00 am 
 
Worship             
Sundays           10:00 am 
(Holy Communion on 
1st and 3rd Sundays) 
 
Bible Study 
Thursdays          1:30 pm 

From the Administrator – In last month’s Messenger, there was a note 

reporting we were moving to a new weekly format for the Messenger on a trial 

basis.  But given Pastor’s schedule in the weeks ahead, and her brother’s visit, as 

well as my vacation schedule, we have decided to go with the same monthly 

format as usual, and move to a weekly format later this summer.  So enjoy your 

monthly Messenger again this month! – Jean Memken 
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From the Pastor 

Continued from page 1 

Why Do Bad Things Happen? 
 

Many people today struggle with the concept of evil. Some prefer to avoid the word altogether, while others deny 

that evil even exists. Yet, a quick look at the news shows us that evil is a reality. If evil were not present in the 

world, life would be perfect.  

But the truth is, bad things happen—despite humanity’s efforts to create a better world. 

The Bible gives us insight into this question. In the book of Genesis, we learn that when Adam and Eve 

disobeyed God, sin entered the world and changed everything. Evil became part of the human experience, and its 

presence is a tragic reminder that something is broken in creation. The origin of evil, according to Genesis 3, 

helps us make sense of the world’s suffering. For those who reject this foundational story, evil remains a 

senseless mystery. 

When sin entered the world, it disrupted all of creation. Sometimes, bad things happen simply because we live in 

a fallen world—a world groaning for redemption. Paul speaks of this longing in Romans 8:18–25, where he 

writes that creation itself waits eagerly for the day when Christ returns to make all things right. 

It is important to understand, however, that while natural disasters and suffering occur because of the presence of 

sin, they are not always the result of a specific sin. It is spiritually harmful to claim that a tragedy is God’s 

punishment for a particular wrongdoing, unless God clearly reveals such a judgment in His Word. Otherwise, we 

must be careful not to assume or assign blame. 

Sin affects every part of life. It leads to death, not only for people but also for animals and plants. We age, our 

bodies weaken, and we face decay. At times, evil comes directly from human choices—when people act 

selfishly, recklessly, or violently. While God offers forgiveness to all who repent, sin still carries real 

consequences. 

In response to suffering, people often look for human solutions: stronger laws, better education, or more just 

systems. These are important, but they do not answer the deeper question: If God is loving, why do bad things 

happen? 

Scripture gives us an answer rooted in spiritual conflict. God has an enemy—Satan—who was once an angel 

named Lucifer. After rebelling against God, he tempted Adam and Eve to sin. Since then, humanity has been 

born with a sinful nature that opposes God. Even believers, filled with the Holy Spirit, must wrestle daily against 

this brokenness. 

But we are not without hope. Jesus Christ came into the world, died on the cross, and rose again to defeat sin, 

death, and the devil. His resurrection assures us that the enemy’s power will not last. Jesus will return. The world 

will be made new. Evil will not have the final word. 

We grieve when bad things happen, but we do not lose heart. We know both the beginning and the end of the 

story—and we trust that God’s redemption is already at work. Jesus is coming again. 

 

 

 

 

Who’s Up for a Picnic? 
 

It’s summer, and that means time to get outdoors and enjoy the weather.  Our 

Youth Ministry Team is doing just that, and they have invited everyone else to 

join them.  After worship and fellowship on June 8, head out to Fritse Park at 

noon for a picnic and games.  Bring a lawn chair, and get ready to have some fun 

in the sun (or shade if you prefer).  There will be food – hot dogs, brats, burgers, 

chips, cookies, and drinks.  There will be plenty to do, or plenty of time to just 

relax and enjoy the great outdoors!  See you there! 
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The Food Pantry has been very busy lately and had large numbers.  We had 80 families 

shopping to feed 235 family members in April.  Luckily, we benefited from the Post 

Office Food Drive, but we are in need of cereal again and Kool Aid.  These items 

are in demand every week. Thanks for all your help. – Karen Jordan 

 

Don’t forget!  Food Pantry Sunday is always the first Sunday of every month!  Please 

give what you can to support this ministry of our church. 

 

We received some good news from Feeding America!  Thanks to a generous donation to Feeding America from 

the J.J. Keller Foundation, Inc., St. Mark’s Food Pantry received a $50 grant to purchase food from Feeding 

America.  God is good! 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School is out and summer vacation has begun.  
 Everyone have a safe summer vacation.  Don't forget to      
sign up for Vacation Bible School.  It will be August 3rd to 7th, 
5:30 pm to 8:00 pm at Gloria Dei Lutheran Church on Tullar 
Road in Neenah.  Call the office 920-725-2828 or stop in and 
get a registration form.  It is always lots of fun. I know we are 
done with Sunday School for now,  but in September, when we  
start up again, the hours for Sunday School are changing 
 to start at 8:45 am and go to 9:45 am.  It will give us  
     more time to do our lessons and projects.   

 

Have a GREAT Summer!!! 
 

BIRTHDAYS 
Hunter Brill       June 28 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 
 

With God's Blessings, 
Gwen Hoehne 

Sunday School Superintendent 

Moses Message 

More Bingo?  You Bet! 
 

Join us on June 16 at 1:00 pm for some more rousing rounds of BINGO!  There will be 

snacks!  There will be prizes for the winners!  There will be lots of fun and fellowship with 

your St. Mark’s family.  Be there!  Bring a friend! 
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The Church Council did not meet this month because of the threatening weather conditions we had on 

the evening of their meeting.  Although no Council business was conducted last month, our Pastor and 

Ministry Teams were busy and we have included their reports in this month’s newsletter. 

 

Pastor’s Report ~ Pastor Niveen Sarras 
 

1. Memorial Services: 

• I have officiated memorial services for Jane Ellen Hartley and Walt Ziemke. These services were 

meaningful opportunities to remember and honor their lives, and to support their families during their 

times of loss. 

2. Confirmation Class Outing: 

• On April 26th, I took the confirmation class to Olive Garden for a fellowship meal. This provided a 

wonderful opportunity for the students to bond outside of class and deepen their engagement with 

their faith journey. I have been working closely with the confirmation class and their families to 

prepare for the Youth Affirmation of Baptism service on May 18th. It is both a joy and a privilege to 

guide these young people in their faith development, and I am truly blessed by their dedication and 

commitment. 

3. Holy Communion at Cobblestone Assisted Living: 

• I began providing Holy Communion services once a month at CopperStone Assisted Living in 

Neenah. This is an important ministry, and it has been a blessing to serve the residents there. 

4. Meeting with Dawn and Laurie  on April 28th: 

• On April 28th, I met with Dawn and Laurie to discuss potential projects to present to a church donor, 

who is interested in sponsoring a project in the church.  

5. Text Study with Colleagues: 

• I attended a text study with my colleagues on April 29th at Christus 

Lutheran church in Greenville. This provided an excellent opportunity 

for mutual learning and sharing of insights. 

6. Coaching Session for Minister: 

• I am providing coaching sessions for a minister from the Presbyterian 

Diocese in Pennsylvania. The minister was in need of someone who 

speaks Arabic, and the ELCA Churchwide Office specifically asked 

me to coach him. It is a rewarding experience to support this colleague. 

7. Coaching Class Level 2: 

• I have begun a Level 2 Coaching class, which consists of 8 sessions 

every Thursday from 10- 12 pm. The class will conclude by the end of 

June, and ELCA has generously covered the entire tuition. 

8. Baptism Discussion with Rhonda and her family: 

• On May 1st, I met with Rhonda and her family to discuss the significance of Amylah's baptism. This 

time of reflection and preparation for the sacrament was meaningful, and the baptism, celebrated on 

May 11th, was a joyful and beautiful expression of faith. 

10. Catholic Meeting on May 8th: 

• On May 8th, Pat Westphal and I met with the Pax Christi group at Casa Esther, a Catholic ministry in 

Omro. The purpose of the meeting was to connect with the group, share our experiences of 

ministering in challenging political environments, and discuss the situation of Palestinian Christians 

in Palestine. 

Continued on page 5 

 
For the month of 

April 2025 
 

Given:  $13,840.16  
Spent:  $13,216.34 

St. Mark’s Lutheran 

Pastor and Ministry Team Reports 
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Continued from page 4 
 

11. Baptism Planning with Ashley Wood and Family: 

• On May 12th, I met with Ashley to discuss her daughter Aubrie’s baptism, which is scheduled for 

Pentecost Sunday, June 8th. I will meet again with Ashley and the godparents soon to go over the 

baptism details. 

12. Community Table Volunteer Work: 

• I have been involved in the Community Table ministry, helping serve the larger community. It is a 

meaningful opportunity to share in God’s love with others. 

13. Pastoral Visits. 

• I visited church members who were hospitalized and offered comfort to Marguerite Brechlin’s family 

during their time of grief following her passing. 
 

Conclusion: 

• It has been a full and rewarding month, and I am grateful for the opportunities to serve and minister to 

our congregation and community. I continue to feel blessed by the work I am doing, and I look forward 

to the upcoming events and milestones, especially the affirmation of baptism and the upcoming 

baptisms. 

 

Ministry Team Reports: 

 

Christian Education Ministry Team—No meeting scheduled last month ~ Submitted by Gwen Hoehne 

 

Property Ministry Team—May 12, 2025 ~ Submitted by Jason Blank 
 

Members present:  Jason Blank, Ginny Schieck, Joe Rehorst, John Olson, and Bruce Grundman (via 

telephone) 
 

• Discussion on possibly installing a water sensor in the basement. 

• Still waiting on a final date to get the driveway repaved. 

• We had to change the battery on the riding lawnmower. 

• We will be contacting someone to spray our lawn for weeds. 

• We are waiting on getting a quote for replacing all the fluorescent lighting in the church. 
 

Racial Equity Ministry Team—No meeting this month – Attending a Pine Ridge Reconciliation Trip 

Planning Meeting 
 

Social Ministry Team—May 12, 2025 ~ Submitted by Pastor Niveen 
 

Meeting Summary: 
 

The Social Ministry team met on Monday, May 12th, to finalize plans for the upcoming celebration of 

graduates on Sunday, May 25th. The meeting included discussions about logistical arrangements, confirmation 

of attendance, and future scheduling. 
 

Agenda Items: 

1. Graduation Celebration: The team confirmed the arrangements for the celebration of graduates during 

the service on May 25th. This will include recognizing each graduate and offering a special prayer for 

them. 

2. Confirmation of Attendance: Karen was tasked with reaching out to the graduates one last time to 

confirm their attendance at the service. 

Continued on page 6 
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Continued from page 5 

 

3. Summer Recess: The team agreed not to meet during the summer months unless there is an urgent 

need. 

4. Next Meeting: The next scheduled meeting will take place on Monday, September 8, 2025. During this 

meeting, the team will review upcoming initiatives and begin planning for the fall season. 
 

Conclusion: 

The meeting concluded with a shared sense of excitement for the upcoming celebration of the graduates and a 

commitment to reconvening in the fall for future planning. 

 

Worship and Music Ministry Team—May 19, 2025 – Submitted by Judy Hellman  
 

The Worship and Music Ministry Team met on Monday, May 19th.  Members attending were Joy and Jenny 

Case, Pat Westphal, Mary Jane Hartley, Ardys Seelow, Mary Ellen Tracey, and Judy Hellman 
 

Devotions were given by Pat Westphal.  Jenny Case will give devotions in June.  During her devotions, Pat 

expressed her concern about some policies that are being passed by our government.  For people who are 

concerned about certain government policies, google ELCA Advocacy and contact your representatives for 

any issues you may question. 
 

Pastor Niveen was not present but gave us a list of upcoming services.  On Sunday, May 25th, we will celebrate 

the graduates during the worshp service.  Thursday, May 29th, is the Feast of the Ascension of the Lord.  We 

will celebrate on June 1st, since we do not have a Thursday worship service.  Sunday, June 8th is the Feast of 

Pentecost and the baptism of Lorrie Wood’s Grandaughter.  Sunday, June 22nd is a healing service and Holy 

Communion. 
 

Summer vesper services are tentatively set for July 9th and July 23rd. and August 6th and August 20th.  St. 

Paul’s Lutheran church will be invited. 
 

On Father’s Day, Mary Ellen Tracey and Joy and Jenny Case will hand out candy bars, wooden crosses and 

cards to all adult men.  Mary Jane Hartley will purchase the candy bars from VandeWalle’s. 
 

Our peppy songbook is being compiled.  Judy Hellman is in charge of the final production. 
 

Our July 27th fellowship was discussed.  Our sundaes will consist of vanilla ice cream with the following 

toppings:  caramel, chocolate, strawberries, chopped pecans, sprinkles, cherries and whipped cream. 
 

Our next meeting will be June 23rd at 10:30 am instead of June 16th. 
 

We closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Youth Ministry Team—May 11, 2025 ~ Submitted by Laurie Olson 
 

Members Present: JT Rose, Jenny Case, Pastor Niveen, Laurie Olson, Joe and Nancy Rose, Jeff Tharp, Sherri 

Denney, and Ginny Schieck 
 

Members Absent: None 
 

Opened with a prayer. Laurie read the Thank You for the St. Patrick’s Day fellowship, from the church council 

as a prayer/meditation. 

 

Continued on page 7 
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Continued from page 6 
 

Business for Consideration 
 

Pine Ridge Reconciliation Center in South Dakota Update:  Trip dates of June 30-July 4.   There are 9 

people going and one not confirmed. Received a $2,100 A Doing a New Thing Grant grant application from 

the synod.  Dawn has developed a handout with information such as what to expect, fundraising ideas to 

discuss, what to pack, etc.  She will be setting up a date for the group to meet.  At this point, they do not need 

our help with anything.  Once we hear what date they set for a fry bread fundraiser, we could coordinate a 

carwash on that same day & gather youth to work it.  
 

Fritse Park picnic on Sunday, June 8 from noon to 2:30 pm.  It includes BIG yard games and a scavenger 

hunt. 
 

Ginny & Laurie will visit the park to see if they have grills & coordinate the food.  We will provide brats, 

hamburgers, chips, cookies, soda & water.  Nancy & Joe will check with Rehorst’s on what big games they 

have & borrow & then let Laurie know what they have.  Sherri will put together a scavenger hunt & get it to 

Laurie to make copies.  Jeff will provide the bean bag toss game. The deadline to sign up is June 5.  All are 

welcome. Laurie will do a flyer & sign-up sheet. 
 

Sidewalk Chalk Night: We will have a sign-up sheet available & post online. Need to know who’s coming by 

June 23. Pizza & chalk will need to be purchased.  
 

Mural on wall in Fellowship Hall: Pastor Niveen talked with the confirmands, and they are excited to work 

on the project.  Sophia is already working on design ideas.  Once a design is put together, we’ll ask the youth 

to present it to the council & then begin the process of scheduling workdays, purchasing supplies, prep the 

wall, etc.  Some of the younger youth will also be invited to participate in painting.  Youth Ministry Team will 

have representatives present during the work days.  
 

Bible Camper Fund:  We have used up the fund for this year.  Laurie applied 

for an Endowment Grant to cover campers still wishing to attend this summer.  

Asked that the Ministry Team consider other fundraisers, besides the Basket 

Raffle done by Donna Joachim each year.  Some ideas were brought up.  We 

will discuss this more at future meetings. Laurie is also working with 

Crossways on putting together a bullet point handout to assist the families with 

registering for camp-for next year. 
 

Closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 

Next meeting: Sunday, June 8 at 11:15 am. 

  

Connections Ministry Team—April 28, 2025 ~ Submitted by Mary Jane 

Hartley 
 

The next BINGO afternoon will be Monday, May 19th, starting at 1:00 pm.  

Other BINGO afternoons will be the last Monday of the month from 1:00 to 

3:00 pm. 
 

We ask our Connection Ministry Team members to bring a snack to share and 

a prize for Bingo if they have some.  
 

Thank you to Pat Westphal who put tablecloths up for the Baptism this Sunday.  If anyone can help with 

cleanup in fellowship after the refreshments are done, please do so.  
 

Continued on page 8 

 

Ellen LaMarche 

Sarah L. 

Richie Sczerzen 

Doug Bedor 

Odeh Sarras 

Mary & Ron 

Zielewski 

Serenity and Leighton 

Chuck Baumgartner 
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Continued from page 7  

 

 

Our next meeting will be June 23, 2025 at1:00 pm. 
 

We are very grateful for all the help with fellowship for the month of May. 
 

We are asking all who can to help with cleanup on May 18 if they can. 
 

Let’s remember to send a card to Those We do Not see often. 
 

Thank you all for your support in our Ministry. 

  

Finance and Stewardship Ministry Team—May 13, 2025 ~ Submitted by Laurie Olson 
 

 

Members Present:  Treasurer Laurie Olson, Financial Secretary Pat Westphal, Mary Jane Hartley, and Jason 

Blank. 
 

Members Absent: Pastor Niveen, Fern Fuhrmann, and Pennie Linna 
 

Opened with a Prayer. 
 

Reviewed current account balances through end of April 2025. April’s giving to current monthly expenses was 

$13,840.16 and expenses were $13,216.34. The difference was $623.82.  
 

Year-to-date: Spending=$55,284.13 and Giving=$58,673.76 with a net of +$3,389.63. 

 

Total Associated Bank checking has a balance of $236,608.54 which includes $124,426.84 allocated to 

designated accounts and $112,181.70 for current operating. Additionally, $170,189.34 in the Thrivent money 

market and $1,032.40 in Thrivent TIPS account and $57,298.52 in the ELCA Mission Investment Fund. 
 

Pat Westphal reported that she has three new volunteer members willing to become counters.  Pat will review 

the current teams with Jean. 
 

Laurie suggested that the Funeral Fund balance be transferred into the Hospitality Fund.  It was noted that 

paper products for the kitchen are purchased out of the Hospitality Fund and funeral luncheons are welcome to 

use those products, as needed. The need for two separate accounts is no longer necessary. Laurie said she 

consulted with Pat Thompson, who is one of the individuals overseeing the Funeral Fund, and she agreed with 

the merging of the accounts. The balance in the Funeral Fund, as of end of April, was $369.18 and the 

Hospitality Fund was $1,546.39. 
 

The team discussed the account that the new furnaces should be allocated towards.  It was decided that the 

Building Improvement account is the appropriate account. 
 

Laurie noted that the Bible Camper Fund has been depleted, after paying for three campers to attend camp this 

summer.  There is at least one additional camper still interested in attending and on behalf of the Youth 

Ministry Team, an Endowment Grant was written to apply for funds to cover the camper fees.  It was also 

noted that the Youth Ministry Team, in additional to Donna Joachim running the annual basket raffle, will 

monitor the Bible Camper Fund and seek additional funding sources (grants & fundraising) in the future. 
 

Closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 

Next regular meeting is June 17, 2025, at 6:30 PM.  

 

 

  

  

 
 

 



 

 

9 

 

Did you know that a small group of 

individuals developed a Quick 

Reference Safety Guide?  This guide 

was approved by the Church Council 

and includes procedures for fire,  

medical, lost child, lightning/severe thunderstorms, tornados, civil 

disturbances/disorderly conduct, and active shooter situations.  A copy is 

posted in each room at St. Mark’s.  Please take note of the guide locations 

while at church.  Situational drills will be conducted in the coming months.  

Additionally, watch for  information on an AED/CPR certification class that 

will be held at St. Mark’s in June.  

 
Look for these safety instructions 

in each room of our church. 

 

 

St. Mark’s Helping Hands Fund 
 

Our Mission of the month for June is our own Helping Hands Fund.  The purpose of the Helping 
Hands Fund is to provide financial aid to an individual/family who is in need on an urgent basis.  The 
Helping Hands Fund is available to all and is not limited to those attending St. Mark’s. The Social 
Ministry Team, under the oversight of the Pastor, has responsibility for overseeing the fund.  In the 
past, we have funded a rent payment for an individual who had just started a new job, but had not 
received their first paycheck, a partial mortgage payment for an individual who was at risk of losing 
their home, and a payment to a mechanic for a family who needed a car, but could not afford to get it 
repaired.  The Helping Hands fund has also been used to help pay utility and medical bills for families 
in need.     
 
Individuals or families seeking assistance from the Helping Hand Fund are asked to complete an 
application and submit supporting documentation, such as a utility or medical bill  Then the Social 
Ministry team meets to consider their application and if they approve the request, a check is sent to 
the utility company, medical complex, landlord, etc. to cover the money owed.   
 
Currently, the Helping Hands fund is almost depleted, so it is perfect timing that it was on the Mission 
of the Month schedule for June.  Please consider giving a donation to this much needed ministry of 
St. Mark’s.  Mark your giving envelope as a “Mission of the Month” donation or use your VANCO 
electronic giving to support our Helping Hands Ministry this month. 
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Energy Medicine Workshop 

Coming to St. Mark’s 
 

Saturday, June 21, 9:30-11:15 am 
 

- Learn what energy medicine is and how it can 

improve your mental, emotional, physical, and 

spiritual health 

- Explore Healing Touch as one of 250 energy 

modalities 

- Learn major and minor chakras 

- Experience a Healing Touch demo and live 

testimony  

- Q&A 
 

All are welcome and encouraged to attend. 
 

Facilitated by Jane Frantz, HTP-A  

Healing Touch Practitioner Apprentice 

Energy Therapist 
 

Coffee/tea, cinnamon rolls and fresh fruit will be 

served -please sign up in the church office so we 

have an accurate count. 
 

“Another solid night of sleep and more productive 

coughing than before the session. The muscles in 

my neck where I usually carry my tension is soooo 

much better.” A Client  

 

 

 

Healing Prayer Ministry 
 

By Jane Frantz 
 

Prayer is more than a routine or a religious duty—

it is a direct line to the heart of God. In prayer, we 

find comfort, strength, guidance, and healing. 

James reminds us that the prayers of those who 

walk closely with God carry great power—not 

because of who we are, but because of who God is. 
 

There is something uniquely beautiful about 

coming together in prayer. When we gather as a 

church family, we declare our dependence on God 

and our care for one another. We share our burdens 

and our hopes, lifting them up in faith, trusting that 

God hears and responds. 
 

Jesus Himself affirmed the power of collective 

prayer in Matthew 18:20, saying, “For where two 

or three gather in my name, there am I with them.” 

He meets us in our unity. Whether in joy or sorrow, 

in victory or need, God shows up when His people 

pray. 
 

St. Mark's Healing Prayer Ministry serves on 

the first and third Sunday mornings, following 

Communion in the Library (note, new location). 

If the door is closed, kindly wait in the hallway 

until it opens. All prayers are held in confidence. 
 

Lord, thank You for the gift of prayer. Thank You 

for hearing us, for being near, and for working 

through our prayers in powerful ways. Help us to  

seek You together—to be united 

in faith, love, and purpose.  

Teach us to be faithful in prayer, 

both privately and in community. 

In Jesus’ name, Amen. 

  

GIVE NOW 
Scan the code and give to support the ministry of St. Mark’s 
Lutheran Church. Thank you. 
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VBS REGISTRATION  
IS OPEN!!! 

 

Pick up a form in the narthex 
and turn it in to the church 
office or register online at:  

 
 

 

https://forms.gle/eQ7iCB4yvPjxx53v6 
 

 

Our Sunday Servants 
 

Date Assisting 
Minister 

Reader Greeters Ushers Counters 

June 1 Pennie Linna Dom Christofilis Pat Westphal 
Wanda Webster 

Linda Anderson 
Nancy Maslow 

Jeff Tharp 
Kim Wallmuller 
Fern Fuhrmann 
Lorrie Woods 

June 8 Jean Memken Emily Christofilis Bruce Grundman 
Emil Leppiaho 

Pennie Linna 
Sherri Denney 

Jason Blank 
Jenny Blank 
Pat Westphal 

June 15 J.T. Rose Sherri Denney Chuck Baumgartner 
Rosemary Cermak 

Ginny Schieck 
Judy Fowler 

Gwen Hoehne 
Doug Sebstead 
Renie Sebstead 

June 22 Jeff Tharp Tara Dieck Joy and Jenny Case Joe & Linda 
Rehorst 

Bruce Grundman 
Lois Kemp 
Linda Anderson 

June 29 Pat Westphal Jane Frantz Doug & Renie Sebstead Emily Christofilis 
Mary Jane Hartley 

Dom Christofolis 
Dawn Jones 
Judie Hilliker 

 

Communion Assistants: 
 

June 1 – (At the Rail) – Gwen Hoehne, Jean Memken, and Laurie Olson 
June 15 – (Intinction) – Laurie Olson, Joe Rehorst, and J. T. Rose 
 

Altar Guild:  Gwen Hoehne and Linda Anderson 

 

Here is a thank you note we received (along with a 

donation) from one of the 12-step groups that use our 

building.  All the groups that meet at St. Mark’s each 

week are very grateful to have a place to gather each 

week. 

https://forms.gle/eQ7iCB4yvPjxx53v6
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St. Mark’s Lutheran Church 
140 S. Green Bay Road 
Neenah, WI 54956 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

LWML District Convention Successfully 

Supports Local Missions 

 
Members of Hope Society take the lead in volunteering 

Spic ‘n Span! 
 

Many thanks to all the willing workers who gave up a 

part of their weekend on May 17th to come and clean 

up the church and spruce up the landscaping.  Every 

nook and corner of the kitchen was deep cleaned, our 

outdoor planters in front and in the courtyard were 

filled with flowers, our lawnmower was tuned up, and 

various jobs around the church were accomplished.  
 

The following people were part of the work crew who 

accomplished all this.  Check out their pictures on our 

Facebook page. 
 

Bruce Grundman Linda Rehorst 

Nancy Rose  Joe Rehorst 

J.T. Rose  Braydin Messing 

Dakota Lemmers Judy Fowler 

Jean Memken Pat Thompson 

Phyllis Ziemke Ginny Schieck 

Cheryl Ziemke Mary Jane Hartley 

 

THANK YOU ALL!!! 


